THIS NOTICE DESCRIBES HOW MEDICAL INFORMATION ABOUT YOU MAY BE USED AND DISCLOSED AND HOW YOU CAN GET ACCESS TO THIS INFORMATION. PLEASE REVIEW IT CAREFULLY.

Each time you visit a hospital, physician, or other healthcare provider, a record of your visit is made. Typically, this record contains your symptoms, examination and test results, diagnoses, treatment, a plan for future care or treatment, and billing-related information (vour "Protected Health Information" or "PHI"). This notice applies to all PHI related to your care generated by Ochsner Lafayette General including our hospitals, clincs, and

- Ochsner Abrom Kaplan Memorial Hospital
- Ochsner Acadia General Hospital Ochsner Cancer Center of Acadiana
- Ochsner Lafayette General Medical Center
- Lafavette General Medical Doctors Ochsner Lafayette General Orthopaedic Hospital
- Ochsner Lafayette General Surgical Hospital
- Oil Center Surgical Plaza
- Ochsner St. Martin Hospital
 Ochsner University Hospital & Clinics

In addition, there may be instances where Ochsner Lafayette General will share your protected health information with members of our Organized Health Care Arrangement as allowed under HIPAA regulations and as necessary to carry out treatment, payment or health care operations. These members include patient care settings affiliated with the Ochsner Lafayette General, and all medical staff, employees, volunteers, trainees, students and other personnel providing services as employed by these facilities. Ochsner Lafayette General may elect to participate in secure health information networks designed and developed to promote healthcare continuity.

Your healthcare information may be included in these HIPAA compliant secure networks and accessed only by healthcare personnel involved in the delivery or payment of your healthcare services. You have the right to opt out of these exchanges. If you choose to opt out of the exchanges, you will be excluded from all of the exchanges that Ochsner Lafayette General participates in. To opt out of the health information exchanges please contact Ochsner Lafayette General by:

- Contacting the Privacy Officer
- Send a message via your My Health account

This notice details the ways in which we may use and disclose medical information about you, describes your rights and explains certain obligations we have regarding the use and disclosure of your medical information. All other uses and disclosures of your medical information may only occur with your permission, which you have a right to revoke at any time.

Additionally, if your doctor is not a member of the physician practice that is owned by Lafayette General Medical Doctors, he or she may have different policies about how to handle your information and a separate notice.

OUR RESPONSIBILITIES

- We are required by law to maintain the privacy and security of your protected health information.
- We will let you know promptly if a breach occurs that may have compromised the privacy or security of your information.
- We must follow the duties and privacy practices described in this notice and give you a copy of it.
- We will not use or share your information other than as described here unless you tell us we can in writing.

If you tell us we can, you may change your mind at any time. Let us know in writing if you change your mind. For more information see: www.hhs.gov/ocr/ privacy/hipaa/understanding/consumers/noticepp.html.

OUR USES AND DISCLOSURES

How Do We Typically Use or Share Your Health Information?

We typically use or share your health information in the following wavs. Treat You (Treatment)

We can use your health information and share it with other professionals who are treating you. Example: A doctor treating you for an injury asks another doctor about your overall health condition. **Bill for Your Services (Payment)**

We can use and share your health information to bill and get payment from

health plans or other entities. Example: We give information about you to your health insurance plan so it will pay for your services. **Run Our Organization (Operations)**

We can use and share your health information to run our practice, improve

your care, and contact you when necessary. Example: We use health information about you to manage your treatment and services. How Else Can We Use or Share Your Health Information?

As required by law We may disclose information about you if state and/or federal law(s) requires it, including with the Department of Health and Human

Services if it wants to see that we're complying with federal privacy law. **Public Health Activities**

We may disclose information about you for public health activities including, but not limited to:

- Preventing or controlling disease, injury or disability
- Reporting births and/or deaths Reporting disease or injury
- Conducting public health surveillance, investigations or interventions
- Helping with product recalls
- Reporting adverse events, product defects or problems
- Reporting known or suspect child abuse or neglect to a public health authority or other appropriate government authority authorized to
- Reporting known or suspected adult abuse, neglect or domestic violence, to the extent the disclosure is authorized by law or you agree to the disclosure
- Notifying a person who may have been exposed to a disease or may be at risk for contracting or spreading a disease or condition, as authorized by law
- At the direction of a public health authority, disclose health information to a foreign government agency that is acting in collaboration with a public health authority
- When we provide a health care service to you at the request of your employer, we may disclose your health information to the employer for purposes of workplace medical surveillance or the evaluation of work-related illness and injuries to the extent the employer needs the information to comply with the Occupational Safety and Administration (OSHA), the Mine Safety and Health Administration (MHSA) or other
- A school, about an individual who is a student or prospective student, if the health information disclosed is limited to proof of immunization

Health Oversight Activities

We may disclose your health information to health oversight agencies for purposes of legally authorized health oversight activities, such as audits, investigations and licensure.

Judicial and Administrative Proceedings We may disclose your health information as permitted by law in connection

about a victim or suspected victim of a crime

with judicial or administrative proceedings, such as in response to a court or administrative order, warrant or subpoena.

Law Enforcement Purposes

We may disclose your health information to law enforcement officials for law enforcement purposes under the following circumstances:

- As required by law (including court orders, court-ordered warrants, subpoenas and administrative requests)
- To identify or locate a suspect, fugitive, material witness or missing person In response to a law enforcement official's request for information
- To alert law enforcement of a person's death if we suspect the death may
- have resulted from criminal conduct • When we believe that the health information is evidence of a crime that
- occurred on this facility's premises
- In a medical emergency not occurring on this facility's premises, when necessary to inform law enforcement about the commission and nature of a crime, the location of a crime or crime victims or the perpetrator of a crime

Coroners, Medical Examiners and Funeral Directors

We may disclose health information to a coroner or medical examiner for the purpose of identifying a deceased person, determining a cause of death or other duties as authorized by law. We may also disclose information to a funeral director as necessary to carry out his/her duties.

Organ, Eye or Tissue Donation Purposes

We can share health information about you with organ procurement organizations.

Research Purposes

We may use or share your information for health research. For example, a research project may involve reviewing medical records to compare the health and recovery of all patients who received one medication with those who received another for the same condition.

All research projects, however, are subject to a special approval process. This process includes an evaluation to balance research needs with privacy concerns. The research project must be approved before Ochsner Lafayette General will use or disclose any medical information with one exception: your medical information may be disclosed to people preparing to conduct a research project.

Researchers may contact you regarding your interest in participating in certain research studies after receiving your authorization (permission) or approval of the contact from a special review board. Enrollment in those studies may only occur after you have been informed about the study, had an opportunity to ask questions and indicated your willingness to participate by signing an authorization form.

For example, information may be needed to identify patients with specific medical needs. This is permitted; however, the medical information must remain within our institution.

To Avert a Serious Threat to Health or SafetyWe may use and disclose information about you when necessary to prevent a serious threat to your health and safety or the health and safety of the public or another person. Any disclosure, however, would only be to someone able to help prevent the threat.

Specialized Government Functions

We may disclose your health information deemed necessary by the appropriate governmental authority to carry out government functions such as military and veterans' activities, national security and intelligence activities, presidential protective services, medical suitability determinations and correctional institution/other law enforcement custodial activities.

Workers' Compensation

We may disclose information about you as authorized by, and to comply with, workers' compensation laws and other similar programs established by law, that provide benefits for work-related injuries or illnesses.

Individuals Involved In Your Care or Payment for Your Care and/or **Notification Purposes**

We may disclose your information to your family member or friend who is involved in your medical care or who helps pay for your care, as it is relevant to that person's involvement in your care or payment of care. We may also use or disclose your information for the purpose of notifying (including identifying or locating) a family member, your personal representative, or another person responsible for your care of your location and general condition, or death.

There are some services provided in our organization through contracts with business associates. Examples include physician services in the emergency department and radiology, certain laboratory tests, and a copy service we use when making copies of your health record. When these services are contracted, we may disclose your health information to our business associates so that they can perform the job we've asked them to do and bill you or your third-party payer for services rendered. To protect your health information, however, business associates are required by federal law to appropriately safeguard your information.

Future Communications

We may communicate to you via newsletters, mail outs or other means regarding treatment options, health related information, disease-management programs, wellness programs, research projects, or other community based initiatives or activities our facility is participating in.

We May Also Use and Disclose Health Information:

- To remind you that you have an appointment for medical care; To assess your satisfaction with our services;
- To tell you about possible treatment alternatives, therapies, health care
- providers or settings of care; For case management or care coordination;
- To tell you about health-related benefits or services: For population based activities relating to improving health or reducing
- health care costs; For conducting training programs or reviewing competence of health
- care professionals; and To a Medicaid eligibility database and the Children's Health Insurance

Program eligibility database, as applicable. When disclosing information, primarily appointment reminders and billing/ collections efforts, we may leave messages on your answering machine/ voice mail.

When it comes to your health information, you have certain rights. If you have any questions regarding your patient rights or wish to make a patient rights request, please see the addresses listed at the end of this section. Although your health record is the physical property of the healthcare practitioner or Facility that compiled it, you have the right to:

Inspect and Copy

You have the right to inspect and/or copy health information that may be used to make decisions about your care. Usually, this includes medical and billing records, but does not include psychotherapy notes and/or information compiled in reasonable anticipation of, or for use in, a civil, criminal or administrative action or proceeding. To inspect and receive copies of medical information, you must submit your request in writing to the facility where you were treated. If your health information is maintained electronically and you request an electronic copy, we will provide you with access in the electronic form you request if readily producible. We may charge a reasonable, cost-based fee

We May Deny Your Request (In Whole or In Part) to Inspect and Copy in Certain Very Limited Circumstances

If you are denied access to health information, we will provide you with a written denial. You may request that the denial be reviewed in certain circumstances. Another licensed health care professional chosen by the Facility will review your request and the denial. The person conducting the review will not be the person who denied your request and we will comply with the outcome of the review.

Ask Us to Correct Your Health Record

You can ask us to correct health information about you that you think is incorrect or incomplete. You have the right to request an amendment for as long as the information is kept by or for the Facility. Any request for an amendment must be sent in writing to the Facility Privacy Officer and must include the reason for your amendment request. In addition, we may deny your request if you ask us to amend information:

- Not created by us;
- Not part of the medical information kept by or for the hospital/clinic;
- Not part of the information which you would be permitted to inspect and copy; or
- That is accurate and complete.

Request Confidential Communications
You can ask us to contact you in a specific way (for example, home or office phone) or to send mail to a different address. You must make this request in writing to the Facility Privacy Officer. We will say "yes" to all reasonable

REQUEST RESTRICTIONS

You have the right to request a restriction or limitation on the health information we use or disclose about you for treatment, payment, or our operations. You also have the right to request a limit on the health information we disclose about you to someone who is involved in your care or the payment for your care, such as a family member or friend. For example, you could ask that we not use or disclose information about a surgery you had. Any request for a restriction must be sent in writing to the Facility Privacy

Officer and must specify (1) what information you wish to restrict or limit, (2) whether you want to restrict or limit our use, disclosure or both, and (3) to whom the limit applies (for example, you may request that we restrict disclosure of your surgery information to your sister).

We are required to agree to your request only if: (1) the disclosure is for the purpose of carrying out payment or health care operations and is not otherwise required by law, or (2) your health information pertains solely to health care services for which you (or another person on your behalf) have paid out-of-pocket in full.

For all other requests, we are not required to agree. However, if we do agree, we will comply with your request unless the information is needed to provide you with emergency medical treatment.

Get a List of Those With Whom We've Shared Information

You can ask for a list (accounting) of the times we've shared your health information for six years prior to the date you ask, who we shared it with, and why. We will include all the disclosures except for those about treatment, payment, and health care operations, and certain other disclosures (such as any you asked us to make). You must submit your request for accounting in writing to the Facility Privacy Officer and include a time period and in what form you want the list (i.e. paper or electronic).

We'll provide one accounting a year for free but will charge a reasonable, cost-based fee if you ask for another one within 12 months.

Get a Copy of This Privacy Notice You can ask for a paper copy of this notice at any time, even if you have agreed to receive the notice electronically. We will provide you with a paper copy promptly.

Breach Notification of Unsecured Protected Health InformationUnder certain circumstances, you have the right to or will receive notifications of breaches of your unsecured protected health information.

Choose Someone to Act For You If you have given someone health care power of attorney or if someone is your legal guardian under Louisiana law, that person can exercise your rights under this notice and make choices about your health information. However, we may choose not to treat a person as your personal representative if the Facility or your physician reasonably believes that the person might endanger you in situations of domestic violence, abuse, or neglect.

File a Complaint If You Feel Your Rights Are Violated

If you believe your privacy rights have been violated, you may file a complaint with our institution or with the Secretary of the United States Department of Health and Human Services. To file a complaint with Ochsner Lafayette General, please contact the Privacy Officer. We will not retaliate against you for filing a complaint.

Ochsner Lafayette General provides:

- Free aids and services, such as qualified sign language interpreters, to people with disabilities to communicate effectively with us.
- Written information in other formats (large print, audio, accessible
- Free language services, such as qualified interpreters, to people whose primary language is not English.
- Information written in other languages.

If you believe that Ochsner Lafayette General has failed to provide these services or discriminated in another way on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex, you can file a grievance in person, by mail, fax or phone with: Privacy Officer, 117 Audubon Blvd., Lafayette, LA 70503, Phone (337) 289-8680, Fax (337) 289-8137.

YOUR CHOICES

For certain health information, you can tell us your choices about what we share.

We may rely on your informal permission to use and disclose information in the following circumstances. You generally have the right to agree or object to these uses and disclosures:

just tell us what you want us to do, and we will follow your instructions. We may include your information in a hospital directory while you are a patient at the Facility. This information may include your name, location in

- the hospital, your general condition (e.g. good, fair, stable, etc.) and your We may disclose health information to your friend(s) or family member(s)
- involved in your health care decision-making and/or payment of care. We may disclose health information to notify, or assist in the notification of, a family member, personal representative or another person responsible for your care of your location, general condition or death.
- We may disclose health information about you to an entity assisting in a disaster relief effort. If you are not able to tell us your preference, for example if you are unconscious or in an emergency situation, we may go ahead and share your information if we believe it is in your best interest. We may also share your information when needed to lessen a serious and imminent threat to health or safety.

In these cases we never share your information unless you give us written permission or as otherwise provided for under HIPAA:

contact you again

notice in effect.

- Marketing purposes
- Sale of your information Most sharing of Psychotherapy notes
- In the case of Fundraising We may contact you for fundraising efforts, but you can tell us not to

CHANGES TO THE TERMS OF THIS NOTICE We reserve the right to change this notice and the revised or changed notice will be effective for information we already have about you as well as any information we receive in the future. The current notice will be posted in the facility and on our website and include the effective date. In addition, each

time you register at or are admitted to the facility for treatment or health care services as an inpatient or outpatient, we will offer you a copy of the current

OTHER USES OF HEALTH INFORMATION

Other uses and disclosures of health information not covered by this notice or e laws that apply to us will be made only with your written authorization If you provide us permission to use or disclose health information about you, you may revoke that authorization, in writing, at any time. If you revoke your authorization, we will no longer use or disclose health information about you for the reasons covered by your written authorization. You understand that we are unable to take back any disclosures we have already made with your authorization, and that we are required to retain our records of the care that we provided to you.

WHO MUST FOLLOW THIS NOTICE This notice describes our hospital and clinic's practices and those of:

- Any healthcare professional authorized to enter information into your hospital/clinic chart;
 - All departments and units of the hospital and clinic;
- Any member of a volunteer group we allow to help you while you are in the hospital; and All employees, staff and other hospital/clinic personnel. In addition, these entities, sites and locations may share medical information

with each other for treatment, payment or hospital/clinic operations purposes described in this notice.

If you have any questions about this notice, please contact: Ochsner Lafayette General

Compliance and Privacy Department Attn: Privacy Officer

117 Audubon Blvd Lafayette, LA 705033 Telephone Number: 337-289-8680